

COMMUNITY PLANNING BOARD #11, THE BRONX BRONX MUNICIPAL HOSPITAL CENTER NURSES RESIDENCE—ROOM 11N22 PELHAM PARKWAY SOUTH & EASTCHESTER ROAD BRONX, NEW YORK 10461 (212) 892-6262

DOMINIC CASTORE, CHAIRMAN

FERNANDO FERRER, BOROUGH PRESIDENT

THOMAS J. BROWN, DISTRICT MANAGER

COMMITTEES

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT & BUDGET PRIORITIES

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT
EDUCATION & CULTURE

HEALTH & SOCIAL SERVICES

HIGHWAYS, TRAFFIC &

TRANSPORTATION

HOUSING

LAND USE

PARKS & PLAYGROUNDS

PUBLIC SAFETY

SANITATION & ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION

YOUTH

MINUTES OF THE YOUTH SERVICES PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING HELD ON JUNE 27,1988

The meeting was opened at 7:45 P.M. by Linda Loeb, Youth Coordinator, as Raymond Locascio, Committee Chairman, was not present.

Linda Loeb introduced P.O. Sharon Moore, the new Youth Officer at the 49th Precinct. All those committee members who were present introduced themselves to P.O. Moore.

Linda then requested that a vote be taken on the minutes of the most recent meeting. (These minutes were distributed prior to the start of the meeting). A motion was made by Harold Chilton and was seconded by Bernard Schwager to accept the minutes of the Youth Services Planning Committee meeting held on April 25, 1988. The motion passed unanimously.

I. Youth Coordinators Report

Linda Loeb reported to committee members on Bronx Youth Day '88. She noted that there was a very large turnout and that the event received press coverage. Linda also remarked that there were only a limited number of police officers present, considering the amount of people in attendance and that portions of the roof of the Armory leaked throughout the day.

Linda commented that she was involved in several Bronx Week activities, along with Tom Lucania. She participated in the planning for a Bronxwide Anti-Drug Rally held at Van Cortlandt Park. Children from several local groups, including the Zimmerman Playground program and the Parkside Community Center, were present at the rally. Linda stated that 3 local groups received recognition by the Borough President as part of Community Pride Day ceremonies, for past accomplishments. The groups were: the Morris Park Local Development Corporation, P.S. 105 and Cub Scout Pack #18 of the Community Center of Israel. In addition, a project which was scheduled to be completed during Bronx Week by the Community Center of Israel Cub Scouts was the cleanup/painting of the exterior of the Pelham Parkway

Station of the Dyre Avenue subway line. Unfortunately, the M.T.A. refused to allow the group to do this project at the last minute. The Community Board has written a letter to T.A. President David Gunn regarding what transpired.

Linda Loeb remarked that the Community Board received notification that the proposal submitted for the New York Grantmakers Summer Program for Youth, in conjunction with the Bronx Council on the Arts, was selected for funding. The amount awarded is \$5,000. Linda also stated that Tejumola Adetutu will provide additional information regarding the program later in the meeting.

Linda then reported that she has recently been working with local community groups regarding the distribution of the Summer Recreation Mobile Units and Summer Buses allocated to C.D.#11. She also stated that she will be attending a meeting on June 28th regarding some additional bus trips for youths from Community Boards 10, 11 and 12.

Linda provided committee members with the following handouts:

- 1. a copy of a blank "Contract for Life" form
- 2. a booklet from the Daily News Leadership Forum entitled "War on Drugs"
 - 3. a flyer on the Big Apple Games
- 4. a flyer from the N.Y.C. Board of Education entitled "Summer Programs '88"

II. Drug Free Day Event to be sponsored by Community Boards 11 and 10

Linda reported that as a follow-up to the Bronx Anti-Drug Rally, Community Boards 10 and 11 are planning a joint event to be held on July 16th in the afternoon at Orchard Beach. The exact time still needs to be confirmed. The program will include speakers and entertainment. The N.Y.S. Division of Substance Abuse Services may also participate in the event. Finally, Linda requested that any committee member interested in participating or helping, let her know.

III. Year End Progress Report on Goals and Objectives

Linda Loeb distributed copies of the Statement of Goals and Objectives for Fiscal Year '87-'88 which had been developed in the Fall. The committee members reviewed the statement and commented on the status of each of the stated goals and objectives. Linda noted that these comments will be included in the progress report which will be prepared and submitted to the Youth Bureau.

IV. Other Business

Tejumola Adetutu of the Bronx Council on the Arts provided committee members with a handout which included the N.Y. Grantmakers Summer Program sites and the schedule for each site.

Linda Loeb advised committee members that there will be no committee meetings during the summer months. She wished everyone a pleasant summer.

As there was no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned at $9:00\ P.M.$

Respectfully submitted,

Linda Loeb,

Youth Coordinator

Linda Leel

LL/hl

ATTENDANCE AT YOUTH SERVICES PLANNING COMMITTEE MEETING OF JUNE 27, 1988

COMMITTEE MEMBERS

John Cifichiello
Madeline Saltaformaggio
Harold Chilton
Thal Davis
Bernard Schwager
Louvenia Jackson
Tejumola Adetutu
Cynthia Doyle
Rose Marie Benjamin
David Leavitt
P.O. Sharon Moore

STAFF AND/OR GUESTS

Linda Loeb - Community Board #11 Youth Coordinator Thomas Lucania - Community Board #11 Assistant District Manager Orlando Rodriguez - N.Y.C. Youth Bureau